
Newsletter Friday 10th November  
2023

Bad Weather
Should school have to close 
due to bad weather this is how 
we will advise you:

- Text messages will be sent 
out in the morning. 

- Check the Lancashire 
County Council website.

- Listen to the local 
radio station for 
updates.

Class water bottles 
should contain WATER 
not juice. Thank you 

Just a reminder - we are 
a NUT FREE school 
because we have 
children with severe 
allergies. 

School dinner menu next week 
will be WEEK 2. Please make 

payments on Parentpay 

Reminder: 
If you change address or a contact details 
Please let the office staff know as we may 

need to contact you if their is an 
emergency. 

If you have any spare old uniform 
please can you bring it in as we are 
collecting for others to use. 

John Cordingley , from the Lancashire 
Cricket Foundation came into school 
to complete some coaching sessions 
with children from years 3 and 6. They 
absolutely loved it, and what is even 
better is that he is going to be coming 
in for another 3 sessions. Keep a 
lookout in future newsletters for 
pictures. 

Safety week - Children learnt different 
activities throughout the week. They have 
learnt how to do basic first aid, Railway 
Safety, Calling 999 and Water safety. 

Dear Parent/Carers, 

I want to talk to you today about the food bank - 'Take What you Need - Give When You can'. 

All the tins and packets that we received for our Harvest service have nearly gone and the fresh 
food deliveries we pay for each Tuesday have also been used very quickly.  THIS IS ABSOLUTELY 
FINE! The whole point of the project is to support members of our school family in genuine need. 

Friends of St John's have been very kindly subsidising this for a long time now, and they are happy 
to do so, but your donations are so greatly needed too. We need to find other ways of sustaining 
this obviously valuable and well used service. To be honest, I am not sure I have any real answers. 

 I have emailed a couple of supermarkets to see if they can support us in some way. One suggestion 
from a member of staff was an 'Honesty Box' so people could pop in anything they could afford to 
go towards future stock.  Do you have any ideas?  If so please email me on gmsjoffice@cidari.co.uk

Kindest Regards

Mrs M.M. Underwood

Join us at Nelson and Colne College on 
Saturday 25th June 11am – 3pm , for a 
day filled with laughter, excitement and a 
whole lot of fun.
 

● There will be free activities to take 
part in for the whole family, a 
variety of stalls, yummy food, and 
so much more.

 
● It's a day for the whole family and 

one you won't want to miss.
 
We can't wait to see you there 

Please ensure your child is wearing the correct uniform 
everyday.

You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden 

Order by 1st August for delivery before the start of the 
school term.   

Traffic Light Letters

Each term your child will receive a letter 
regarding their attendance.

Green = 96+% attendance

Amber = 90 – 95.9% attendance

Red = 89.9% or less.

100% Attendance

If your child gets 100% attendance in a 
year, they will receive an award at the 
end of the year.

Well done to all those children who got 
100% attendance last year – what a 
fantastic achievement!

Class Attendance Winners

Each week the class with the best 
attendance wins a £5.00 note. These are 
collected over the year and can then be 
spent on something for the children to 
take up with them to their next class!

Last year some of the classes bought 
pencil cases and books.

Some of the money also goes towards an 
end of year party!

If you are wondering how your class is 
doing, check the display in the corridor by 
the office.

The weekly winning class will be put on 
the newsletter.

A Google form regarding Child Data Collection needs completing ASAP - follow the 
link that was sent via text on Friday 16th September. The link is: 

https://forms.gle/kLeVrBBvhTiHpcui6

Each week we will show you the previous weekly attendance 
winners.This is calculated per class.

The Class who wins will be awarded with £5.
This £5 attendance award will go towards an end of year class 

treat. The more you win the bigger the treat! So which class will be 
the…..ATTENDANCE CHAMPS?

Don’t forget to follow us on

Twitter 

@GMStJohns

School photo information was sent home this week and 
ordering is live on the system,  It’s FREE delivery to school if 
you order before the deadline of Saturday 8th October.
 

Parents evening booking link and reminder

Joshua 1:9
This is my command—be strong and  courageous! Do not be afraid or 

discouraged. For the Lord your God is with you wherever you go.

Children in Hedgehog Class have 
been remembering all the 

soldiers who have fought in wars 
to make our country a safe and 
happy place, both in the past 

and present. We used our hands 
to make poppies to show that 

‘we will remember them’.

mailto:gmsjoffice@cidari.co.uk
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden


Remembrance Day this Year falls on a Saturday. We marked the occasion in 
school by holding a two minute silence on the yard. Year 2 paid a visit to 
Nelson Library and the Cenotaph to learn about the history behind 
Remembrance day.  



Please can we remind everyone:
Learning starts at 8:45am.

Mrs Stone will be on the Year 3 door until 8.55am daily
 

P 

Register your child for school 
milk today! If you would like 
to sign them up please go to 
www.coolmilk.com and 
register on the website.

IMPORTANT - Please do not  send in any 
nuts or chocolate spreads in school. We 

have children with severe allergies.
Thank you 

Reminder -  children are 
not to wear hoop earring 

to school.
 If ears are pierced 

please wear small studs 
only.

Children need to take out 
studs on their PE day. 

Please check your child’s hair regular 
for any Head Lice. Children with long 
hair need to have this tied up neatly.    

You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/

greatmarsden 
Please ensure that all clothing and 
belongings have your child’s name 

in. Thank you

I would like to say a big THANK YOU to 
all the children who are on time, wearing 
the correct school uniform each day. 
Since the half term holidays we have 
seen a decrease in late arrivals.Thank 
you for your continued support. 

Violin Lessons are available for 
children in:  Year 3, 4, 5 and 6. 
Please contact the office if you 

would like more information and 
costs.

If you are sending a pack lunch for your 
child. Please ensure it is healthy. 

Don’t forget to follow us on
Twitter @GMStJohns

w/c 05th Sep YEAR 1 Woodpeckers 99%

w/c 12th Sep YEAR 1 Woodpeckers 98.66%

w/c 19th Sep YEAR 4 Otters 99.57%

w/c 26th Sept Rec Hedgehog 98.46%

Friends of St John’s
We are looking for new volunteers to join us for our meetings.
Currently the Friends are made up of parents past and present and
a member of the teaching staff. We meet regularly throughout the
school year to organise fundraising events for the school. We use
the money raised to put back into the school for your child's benefit.
Everyone is welcome to join and we would love some new ideas.
The next meeting will be held on

Dates for your Diary:
Weekly

And Finally…
As we begin the new school year, it is 
crucial that good habits around 
attendance and punctuality are returned 
to. The last 2 weeks have seen an 
increased number of children arriving 
late which means they are missing SHINE 
or learning or, in some cases, both.  Each 
time your child is late it places them on 
the backfoot for the rest of the morning.  
They have not had time to socialise with 
their friends in the yard or to have a word 
with their teacher.  They may arrive into a 
lesson which is already well underway 
and have to pick up the learning pace 
from a cold start. I know that cars can be 
temperamental and taxis late but these 
should be odd occasions not daily/weekly 
events.  
Help your child to begin each day in a 
positive way - BE ON TIME! Children 
should be on the playground by 8.45am 
daily and collected promptly at 3.30pm.

      ATTENDANCE WINNERS
Our winners W/C 30/11/23 were:
                     YEAR 6

Stay & Read KS1
Can you join us for Stay & Read? Every week we invite you to join us in class for 
stay and read. The days for each class are as follows.
Year 1 - Monday 3pm via Classroom Entrance
Year 2 - Tuesday 3pm via Office Entrance
Reception - Wednesday - Reception 3pm  via Classroom Entrance

Polite Note

If your child requires calpol on a 
regular basis please send a bottle 
into school. 
We always keep some in stock but 
is expensive. 

This weeks Medal Winners are:

Sammy  - Year 6 - For EXCELLENT multiplication in maths
Fareeha - Year 5 - For EXCELLENT presentation
Moeez - Year 4 - For MARVELLOUS multiplication in maths
Hamdan - Year 3 - For BRILLIANT maths
Benjamin - Year 2 - For writing an AMAZING letter to the trenches
Sulaiman - Year 2 - For writing an AMAZING letter to the trenches
Logan   - Year 1 - For SUPER counting in 2’s
Ashriel - Year 1 - For SUPER writing

Cold Weather
Now that the 
seasons have 
changed and it is 
getting colder, 
please ensure your 
child has a suitable 
coat in school daily. 

School Ties
Please ensure that children are wearing their 
school tie daily. If you have misplaced it, 
these can be purchased from the school 
office.
Please Note: The price of these items will be 
increasing as of Monday 13th November. 
KS2 Clip on Ties - £5.50
KS1 Elastic Ties  - £3.95

Our Next Meeting of 
Friends will be held on 
Tuesday 28th 
November at 3.30pm. 
All parents are 
welcome to attend, 
and childcare will be 
available. 

http://www.coolmilk.com
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden


Parent Checklist

Are you eligible for Free School Meals? Use this link to 
check:https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-
meals/?page=2

KS1 - have you registered for milk? Use this link for more information and to register 
https://www.coolmilk.com/

Head Lice - Remember to check your childs hair regularly. There have been several 
reports of headlice in school recently.

Year 6 - Have you made your next Robinwood instalment?

Have you paid for any outstanding trips or Dinner Money?

Have you registered on the parentpay, our school cashless system?

Is your PE kit in school and fully labelled? Remember Fitness Friday each week - 
Wear your Trainers.

Are you interested in starting Violin or guitar lessons? See the office for more 
information. (available to KS2 and year 2)

Is your child wearing the full and correct uniform? (Ties can be purchased via 
parentpay). Remember tos end a suitable coat daily.

Have you updated your email address and mobile number with the office?

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=2
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=2



